## DO WE NEED North Carolina Libraries?

On December 10, 1971, the N. C. L. A. Executive Board decided to discontinue, temporarily or possibly permanently, publication of N. C. Libraries until an exploratory study can be made by the present editorial board of the publication concerning financial arrangements which have not been satisfactory for this first issue which was to have been financed with advertisements. Response from the potential advertisers has not been what was expected.

A meeting of the editorial board of *N. C. Libraries* will be called in the early part of 1972 to consider a possible change in format and new financial arrangements. Suggestions from the membership may be mailed to the editor.

We urge that you support our advertisers!

Editor

